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Greetings and God’s grace be with you, August 29, 2021

The primary reason we attend mass is to worship God. Together in prayer
and song we profess God’s Glory. In the readings Jesus said of the Pharisees:
“This people honor me with their lips, but their hearts are far from me.” Their
worship was hollow and empty. It’s a danger that faces us all. We need God’s
help to give him the kind of worship that will truly honor him and transform
our lives.

In this time which we are encouraged to return to the Holy Eucharist. Let
us continue to worship humbly and lovingly as we seek God’s love especially
in the Precious Body and Blood.

We also now start the final week of August; with it many wonderful and
exciting things are happening in our parish. The parish block party is fast ap-
proaching, the children are excited about returning to school. This last Sunday
we welcomed the College and tech students back. Religious Education and
RCIA classes will be starting. We are looking to train the liturgical ministers
(Usher, Altar Servers, Sacristan, music ministry,). I could go on and on with
the excitement in our parish.

With that we need lots and lots of help. God has blessed each of us with
many gifts and talents. Please help in any way you can. In the gospel Jesus said
the Pharisees just gave Him lip service. When we use our talents, we begin to
come together and truly worship God as St. Philip’s Parish.

Lord, help us to worship you with a sincere heart.
Lord, help us to worship you with a humble heart.
Lord, help us to worship you with a loving heart.
Lord, keep St. Philip’s parish close to your heart.

Jesus loves you,
Fr. Bill



Monday, Aug 30
No Daily Mass

Tuesday, Aug 31
6:30 PM Mass: +Gracie & +Terry Terres

Wednesday, Sept 1
8:30 AM Prayer Partner Mass: +Evelyn Schuiling

Thursday, Sept 2
8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Mardene Schuiling

Friday, Sept 3
8:30 AM Mass: +Haley Nicole Stangler

Saturday, Sept 4
4:00 PM Mass (Pennington): +Adeline Witthoft
5:30 PM Mass: +Helen Naylor

Sunday, Sept 5
7:30 AM Mass: +Loren Prom
9:00 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Verna Mae Lehmann

11:00 AM Mass: For the People

Monday, Aug 30
8:00 AM to 12:00 PM St. Philip’s School Open House

10:00 AM to 8:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Aug 31 First Day of School
6:00 PM Newman Club M&M Night (St. Kateri Rm)

Wednesday, Sept 1
9:00 AM Rosary (Chapel)
9:30 AM Divine Mercy Cenacle (St. Elizabeth Rm)
5:00 PM Block Party Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM HS Youth Group (Social Hall)

Thursday, Sept 2
5:00 PM Soc. of St. Vincent de Paul Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm)

5:00 PM Choir Practice (Church)
5:30 PM KC Board Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, Sept 3 No School Today
Saturday, Sept 4

4:00 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, Sept 5

8:35 AM Mass Rosary (Chapel)
8:45 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)

10:30 AM Reconciliation (Chapel)Monday, Aug 30
●  1 Thes 4:13-18
●  Ps 96:1,3,4-5,11-12,13
●  Lk 4:16-30

Tuesday, Aug 31
●  1 Thes 5:1-6,9-11
●  Ps 27:1,4,13-14
●  Lk 4:31-37

Wednesday, Sept 1
● Col 1:1-8
●  Ps 52:10,11
●  Lk 4:38-44

Thursday, Sept 2
●  Col 1:9-14
●  Ps 98:2-3ab,3cd-4,5-6
●  Lk 5:1-11

Friday, Sept 3
●  Col 1:15-20
●  Ps 100:1b-2,3,4,5
●  Lk 5:33-39

Saturday, Sept 4
●  Col 1:21-23
●  Ps 54:3-4,6,8
●  Lk 6:1-5

Sunday, Sept 5
●  Is 35:4-7a
● Ps 146:6-7,8-9,9-10
●  Jas 2:1-5
●  Mk 7:31-37

This Week in the Parish —––—
Mass Intentions —–—–—–—–

For Week of August 30 to September 5

Daily Readings —–————–—
For Week of August 30 to September 5

Sacramental Life ——————
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child
for Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class.
The next class is scheduled for Sunday, September 12. Please
call the Parish Office at 444-4262 for more information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Anointing of the Sick
If you are ill or will be having surgery and would like to receive
the Sacrament of the Sick, please call the Parish Office to set
up a time to meet with Fr. Bill or Fr. Michael.

Safe Environment —–————–——–————–——–————–———
If you or someone you know has been the victim of sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the
Diocese of Crookston, its parishes, or its schools, your first call should be to law enforcement. In addition, the diocesan Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator is available at 218-281-7895 (24-hour confidential number).

in the Year of St. Joseph



Stewardship of Financial Resources

Parish Life —–—————––—

St. Philip’s School ——————

Thank you to all who support St. Philip’s mis-
sion through stewardship giving—whether
you use envelopes, give through a recurring
gift online or through an account, or if you
put money in the basket. Point your camera
at the QR code to go to our online giving
page.

Mass Times Change September 4
Beginning Labor Day weekend, Mass times at St. Philip’s

will  be Saturday (5:30 PM) and Sunday (7:30 AM, 9 AM, and
11AM). The 6:30 PM Sunday Mass is being discontinued.

Additional Reconciliation times have been added to the
weekend schedule as well for your convenience: 8:45 and
10:30 AM on Sundays.

Total Actual Contributions

Week #8 (Weekend of Aug 22) $30,386.28

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $139,322.55 ~ Current: $169,255.29

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,727,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $2,362,854.29

2021 Diocesan Annual Appeal

Goal: $83,924.00 ~ Pledged to Date: $53,132.00 (63.31% of goal)

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

St. Philip’s extends blessings and best wishes
to Matthew Glen and Jamie Hoffman, who
celebrated the Sacrament of Marriage at St.
Philip’s on August 21.

A very BIG thank you to all of the volunteers who helped out
at our Middle School Passport Party last week! We are very
thankful for your time!

Welcome back students and families! St. Philip’s School starts
on Tuesday, August 31st for our Kindergartner - 8th graders.
Our Pre-K and KPREP students start the week after. Our Open
House will be held on Monday, August 30 from 8:00-Noon.
We are looking forward to seeing everyone! Please pray for a
healthy year.

Reception Planned for Retiring Food Shelf Director
The Bemidji Community Food Shelf has been an outreach
ministry of St. Philip's for almost 40 years, and it is time to
celebrate one of the important people who has helped the
Food Shelf grow and prosper. Mary Mitchell, the executive
director of the Food Shelf, is retiring. You are invited to a
celebrate her work and the work of the Food Shelf.

Mary Mitchell Retirement Reception
Friday, September 17 ~ 11 AM to 2 PM

Bemidji Community Food Shelf
In the Bemidji Industrial Park

1260 Exchange Ave. SE

St. Philip’s Mission Statement:
To Accomplish God’s Work

Maddie Pigg resigned on July 1. Thank
you, Maddie, for guiding our youth dur-
ing a difficult year! We wish you all the
best!

We are excited to announce the following adults who will help
our youth learn and grow in faith!!

David & Cassie Leidl will coordinate Middle School Faith
Formation. Sue Hengel will coordinate High School Faith
Formation. Brad Arel will coordinate the Youth Group. Jake
& Ashley Hodapp are coordinating a Parent Support Group.
There will be a Parent Group for Middle School and one for
High School. We are working on emails for everyone…however
you can leave a message at 441-4908.

7 Sisters Support Priests Through Prayer
7 Sisters is a group of women who each take a day of the
week and spend an hour in adoration, praying for our priest.
We are looking to start a 7 Sisters circle for Fr. Bill. So far three
women have come forward to join the circle—could you be
called to be one of the remaining four? We ask for a 1-year
commitment. Substitutes are always welcome if you cannot
fully commit. Please call or text Christi Brooks at (218) 969-
0289 for information.

Carmelite Corner ——————
Lay Carmelites of The Most Pure Heart of Mary

St. John of the Cross was a Carmelite priest and a poet. His
poetry can’t be simply analyzed in a rational way, but listened
to as one listens to a melody of Mozart.

O woods and thickets, planted by the hand of my beloved!
O green meadow, created bright with flowers.

Tell me, has he passed by you?

Substitutes Needed!
St. Philip's School is in need of substitute teachers, paras,
playground supervisors, secretary, and nurse for the upcoming
school year. If you are at all interested in subbing at our friend-
ly school, please contact Principal Jana Norgaard at 444-4938
or jnorgaard1@stphilipsbemidji.org

It’s harvest time!
If you have more vegetables, fruits, herbs, etc.
than you know what to do with, please feel free
to donate them to the Farmer’s Market. Pro-
duce will be sold (free-will offering) in the narthex over the
next few weeks. All proceeds go to the Bemidji Community
Food Shelf. Thank you!

“Be doers of the word and not hearers only…” James1:22
It’s easy to understand the definition of stewardship – living a
grateful and generous life. The hard part is doing it! How do
your actions reflect God’s word? Do you share your time in
prayer with God? Do you use your talent to help those in
need? Are you generous with your financial resources? If
not, what are you waiting for?



St. Philip’s Catholic Church
RCIA PROGRAM

702 Beltrami Avenue NW - Bemidji, MN 56601
(218) 444-4262

Dear St. Philip’s Catholic Community,

The St. Philips RCIA Program will begin annual fall classes with an “Inquiry Night” on September 16,
2021, at 6:30 PM in the St. Kateri Room. RCIA stands for (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults). It is
the process by which non-Catholic adults come into full communion with the Church. The RCIA is also
suited for Catholics who haven’t yet received the Sacrament of Confirmation. Classes and the formation
process bring the Candidates (baptized) and Catechumens (not-yet-baptized) through significant parts
of our liturgical year, such as Advent, Lent and Easter, culminating with the reception of the Sacraments
of Baptism, Confirmation and Eucharist at the Saturday Easter Vigil service, in the spring of 2022.

If you have had questions as to why we, as Catholics, do what we do; if you attend Mass with friends or
loved ones but are not yet Catholic and may be contemplating the faith; if you are a “Cradle Catholic” who
may not have been fully catechized, or may have forgotten the beautiful and abundant information of our
faith – we invite you to join us on Thursday, September 16, at 6:30 PM in the St. Kateri Room to learn
more about our rich Catholic traditions.

The RCIA classes are open to baptized or unbaptized non-Catholics, as well as those who were baptized
Catholic, but have not yet received the Sacraments of Eucharist and/or Confirmation. All are welcome.

Formation consists of several areas including: Scripture = the Stories of God’s People; Teaching =
What Catholics Believe; Prayer = How we Communicate with God; Liturgy = How the Community
Worships; and Mission = How we Live out What we Believe.

Classes begin with an “Inquiry Night” at 6:30 PM, Thursday, September 16 in the St. Kateri Room.
All materials are provided and there is no cost to participants.

For those who are already confirmed Catholics and members of our St. Philips community, we ask you to
please recommend this process to those you believe (family members, friends and acquaintances) would
be interested in coming into full communion with the Catholic Church. We also ask you to please include
our St. Philips RCIA program, participants and Team in your prayers.

We are excited to be able to offer this program not only to our RCIA Candidates & Catechumens, but also
to everyone in the Parish – with unlimited on-line streaming video available. Those interested are asked
to contact RCIA Program Co-Directors, Deacon Kermit Erickson (kerickson@stphilipsbemidji.org) and
Deacon Robb Naylor (rnaylor@stphilipsbemidji.org), or leave a message at the Parish Office and you will
be contacted directly.

Come and learn what we believe. We hope to see you soon.

Sincerely,

St. Philip’s Church - RCIA Program Team

Inquiry Night, Thurs, Sept. 16, 6:30 - 8 PM, St. Philip’s St. Kateri Rm



2021 ST. Philip’s Block Party Volunteer Opportunities
We are thrilled to be planning the 2021 St. Philip's Block Party! We look forward to
seeing old friends and making new ones--all while building community and raising funds
for our parish. Signing up for volunteer slots is a great way to get reacquainted with
other parishioners, get involved, and for school families, it's an early opportunity to
earn volunteer hours. There are many categories and time slots from which to choose.
Numbers in () indicate spots in that area as of 8/25/2021). Go to stphilipsbemidji.org
to sign up or turn this sheet with your choices clearly marked. Before your volunteer
assignment will be confirmed, you must complete the Diocese of Crookston Safe Envi-
ronment Certification. Certification is valid for one year (crookston.org). If you have
questions, please contact Maryhelen Chadwick at mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org
or 218-444-4262.Thank you!

50/50 Raffle Ticket Sales
Sept. 4: 6:15-7 p.m. (5:30 p.m. Mass) (2)
Sept. 5: 8:15-9 a.m. (After 7:30 a.m.
Mass) (2)
Sept. 5: 9:45 a.m.-11 a.m. (After 9 a.m.
Mass) (2)
Sept. 5: 11:45 a.m.-12:30 p.m. (After 11
a.m.) (2)
Sept. 11: 2:45-4:45 p.m. (4)
Sept. 11: 4:30-6:30 p.m. (4)
Sept. 11: 6:15-9 p.m. (4)
Sept. 12: 7:45-9:30 a.m. (Social Hall) (2)
Sept. 12: 9:30 a.m.-12:15 p.m. (Sell in
Social Hall and help prep for drawing) (2)

Kid’s Games & Prize Table
Sat. 9/11, 3:00-5 p.m. Adult (6)
Sat. 9/11, 3:00-5 p.m. Adult/Youth (16)
Sat. 9/11, 5-7 p.m. Adult (6)
Sat. 9/11, 5-7 p.m. Adult/Youth (16)
Sat. 9/11, 7-9 p.m. Adult (4)

Activity/Food Ticket Sales
Sat. 9/11, 2:45-5:15 p.m. Adult (12)
Sat. 9/11, 5:15-7:15 p.m. Adult (12)
Sat. 9/11, 7-9 p.m. Adult (12)



Food Prep (In kitchen & Servery)

Fri., 9/10, 3:30-5:30 p.m. (4)
Fri., 9/10, 5:15-7:15 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 10 a.m.-12 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 11:45 a.m.-1:45 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 1:30-3:30 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 3:15-5:15 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 5-7 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 6:45-8:45 p.m. (4)

Food Serving
Sat. 9/11, 2:30-4:30 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 4:15-6:15 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 6-9:15 p.m. (4)

ID Check/Beer Ticket Sales (Must be 21 or
older)

Sat. 9/11, 2:30-4:30 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 4:15-6:15 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 6-9 p.m. (4)

Event Set Up, Maintenance & Cleanup
Sat. 9/11, 8:30-11:30 a.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 1:30-4:30 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 3-5 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 5-7 p.m. (4)
Sat. 9/11, 7-9 p.m. (4)

Silent Auction
Sat. 9/11, 2:30-4:30 p.m. (3)
Sat. 9/11, 4:45-7:45 p.m. (3)
Sat. 9/11, 7:30-9 p.m. (3)
Sun. 9/12, 8:30-10:30 a.m. (3)
Sun. 9/12, 10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. (3)

Bake Sale
10:30-12:30 a.m. Set up Bake Sale (2)
12:30-2:30 p.m. Set up Bake Sale (2)
Sat. 9/11, 2:30-4:30 p.m. Sales (3)
Sat. 9/11, 4:45-7:45 p.m. Sales (3)

Volunteer Name

First Name:__________________________________ Last Name: ____________________________

Email: ______________________________________ Phone: ________________________________

Age (circle one): Adult (8th grade or older) or Youth
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT THE 2021 ST. PHILIP’S BLOCK PARTY
 Loan 10’x10’ canopy (Drop off in Parish Office before Sept. 10). Please make sure

your names are on items.
 Register a team for Cornhole Tournament.
 Sell/Buy 50/50 Raffle Tickets.
 Invite friends to the event!
 Bid on silent auction items at stphilipsbemidji.org



BeFrienders are here for you…
If you are feeling overwhelmed by life’s events and
need a caring, confidential, and non-judgmental
person to talk to, please consider meeting with one
of St. Philip’s BeFrienders. For more information or
to request a friendly visit, contact Tammy in the
Parish Office at 444-4262.

The Diocese of Crookston has an opening for a
full-time clerical support specialist. The person who
fills this position will provide clerical support to various offices
at the diocese; duties include assisting with organizing and
planning events, creating online registration forms, tracking
registrations and payments, and formatting pamphlets, bro-
chures, and worship aids. We are looking for a motivated
team player who is friendly and organized and has lots of ini-
tiative. Expertise with Microsoft Office (Word, Excel, Publisher)
is required. The position is 40 hours a week. Compensation
includes a competitive benefit plan with health and dental
insurance, life insurance and long-term disability, paid leave
and pension.
To apply, e-mail a resume and cover letter to Chad Ryan at
cryan@crookston.org.

“When life and family are not treasured and preserved in a
society, collapse on all fronts is inevitable.” – Fr. Richard
Welch, CSSR, JCD, President of Human Life International

St. Gianna’s Group meetings (the pro-life committee
within St. Philip’s Parish) are held on the first Tuesday of each
month. All ages welcome. Next meeting date: Tuesday, Sept
7 at 5 PM
It is written: “I believed; therefore I have spoken.” Since we have that
same spirit of faith, we also believe and therefore speak. – II Cor. 4:13

SPEAK LIFE 2021 #25
I am twenty-four. Twenty-four weeks old. I
am experimenting with every single facial
muscle. It’s a game I play to pass the time.
My mouth can stretch wide in an “O” or curve up in a smile or
droop down in a frown. My eyebrows can wriggle like furry
little caterpillars. My lungs could let me breathe on my own if I
needed to, but Momma—just so you know—I like hanging out
in here. I probably weigh over a pound now and I have hair on
my head, soft as cornsilk. And guess what? I’m as big as an ear
of corn this week! ~a.m.opdahl

#26
I am twenty-five. Twenty-five weeks old. I can sense colors in
bright conditions. My nose is sending smells from my amniotic
fluid to my brain. I’m collecting baby fat under my skin. It will
help me regulate my own body temperature after I leave your
cozy womb. My hair color is showing but I don’t have a mir-
ror—so that will be a surprise for both of us. And I have grown
almost two inches since last week. Remember when I was sev-
en weeks old and as big as a cucumber seed? Well now—I am
as big as a whole cucumber! ~a.m.opdahl

Upcoming Retrouvaille
Save a Marriage.  Are you or some you know, living in the pain
of a marriage in trouble?  Retrouvaille can help.  The next pro-
gram starts Sept 17, 2021 @ Country Inn & Suites in St. Cloud,
MN.  Call 320-255-5314 or check the website
www.helpourmarriage.org for more information. Preregistration
is required.  Space is Limited.

St. Charles Catholic Church, Cass Lake
Salad Luncheon

Thursday, September 2
11 a.m. to 1 p.m.

Assorted Salads, Buns, Bars, Coffee, & Lemonade
Cost: $6 ~ Everyone Welcome!
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